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Olancha/Cartago Community Services District
PO Box 64, Olancha, CA 93549

DATE: February 16, 2023
TO: County of Inyo Grand Jury
FROM: Olancha/Cartago Community Services District

RE: Grand Jury Final Report 2021-2022 Recommendations

We have received the Grand Jury report and recommendations for our district. Below are our responses
to the recommendations given on page 34 of the report:

R1 - Per the Grand Jury’s recommendation, the Board of Directors will require a formal report
within 30 days of CalFire inspections completed under HSC 13146,

R2 - The Fire Chief briefed the Board of Directors on the Grand Jury report and impact of its
recommendations to our District.

R3 - The Olancha/Cartago Community Services District uses the State Fire Marshall for
inspections.

R4 - Our district does not have staff to perform inspections and therefore will provide the list of
buildings to the State Fire Marshall for inspection.

R5 - Please provide details/clarifications regarding the information that is to be included in the
department’s Annual Report as it relates to this recommendation.

R6 — Our district does not conduct the inspections and therefore inspections are not included in
the budgeting process.

R7 — Not applicable to our district.

Submitted by Boar ’{;h)air Neale Gordon

Neale Gordon



